SPRING UPDATE

~MARCH/APRIL PRAYER LETTER

GREETINGS FROM FERNWOOD!

We hope and pray that this letter finds you well.

We have exciting news to update you with! In our last letter, we told you all about our work
days and our upcoming Gear Up youth rally. We just finished the rally this past weekend, and
God blessed us so mightily. A few months ago, we decided to maximize the facility and switch
our chapel around from the current chapel to an existing 40x40 pole barn on the property. We
have been outgrowing our chapel for Some time now, and this was something that needed to
be done. By doing so, we were also able to turn the current chapel into our new “Camper
World" (Snack Shop, Merch Shop, and rec. hall area). We have been raising funds for our
“Fernwood Glow Up" and needed to raise at least $4700 just to be able to get into the pole
barn for the rally. We set about praying and working and watched as God used Parkgate
Baptist Church and a few private donors to give us those funds! We were in awe as God so
easily provided for something that seemed so hard for us to achieve! He is SO GOOD! We had
multiple work days, and even a work weekend was thrown in the mix to get everything ready.
As the day approached, we knew of several churches coming, and we were watching as the
registration list kept growing. God sent 250+ people to the rally! It was an amazing and
humbling time as we just watched God move in only the way He could! There were three
precious souls saved, and one young man surrendered his life to the call to preach! | can not
explain the encouragement and blessings we have felt throughout this whole project.

Please be in prayer as we seek to raise the rest of the funds to finish the NEW CHAPEL! With
$6,900 already given, we only need $8,100 to complete the project. We know God will provide
it! Please also be in prayer as we prepare for camp. We only have a few short months till then
and have lots to get ready! We also will have a few more work days coming up. Please pray for
safety and lots of work to be accomplished. If you would like to be a part of the chapel project,
please feel free to reach out. We are so thankful for all of you and your support.

BECAUSE OF CHRIST,
The Noseworthy Family . *
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